April 11, 1923. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University. Dear Sir Arthur: At its meeting held on April 9th I was directed by the Library Committee to refer the following matter to you, as Chairman, for action. Professor Cyrus Macmillan of the Faculty of Arts has at present seventy-one books from the Library, some of which have been out since October, 1919. He has received the usual notices sent at the end of the session asking for the return of books and special requests when volumes were asked for by students or other members of the Teaching Staff. He also received from me a special letter requesting the return of long overdue volumes and particularly some of our valuable material which he used in the preparation of his history of McGill and which he certainly cannot now need. As he is the only member of the University who has paid no attention to the usual notices or to special requests for the return of books, I am reluctantly obliged, on behalf of the Committee and in fairness to others who use the Library, to ask your cooperation in this matter. Faithfully yours, Secretary to Library Committee.